
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 26TH, 2016

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Saturday, March 26th, 2016 at 9 AM.  All five Board members were present: Joseph Norton, Mary Weinberger, Linda Eurich, Mark D'Agostino and Ryan Orton.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. PROPOSALS FOR THE REC. BATHHOUSE WATER IMPROVEMENT PROJECT: The Supervisor explained that the water quality at the Rec. bathhouse had failed five times and the County Health Department had ordered this to be fixed.  Morris Associates drafted the specs for this water improvement system and the Supervisor contacted four local vendors in Stanford and Pine Plains, adding that he hadn’t done a formal bid but rather just went for local input.

Only two submitted proposals were then received, from Chris Juchem Enterprises Inc. in Stanfordville and Homestead Improvements and Water Systems, Inc. in Pine Plains.  Both had submitted non-collusive bidding certificates and Homestead had also sent a certificate of insurance, with Mr. Norton adding that Chris Juchem would furnish one when asked.  The two proposals received were as follows:
· Chris Juchem Enterprises: $ 17,682.00

· Homestead Improvements: $ 9,359.28

The Supervisor added that Homestead’s did not include either the carpentry or the electrical circuit, but an electrician can be called and the Highway Department could do the cabinet.

After further discussion, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to award the project to Homestead Improvements & Water Systems, Inc. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  A motion was also made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to have the electrical work (time and materials) for the project done separately.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
2. OTHER: Discussion followed regarding the EPA’s study to repurpose properties for solar farming.  There would be no cost to the Town to have this work done for the Town Landfill area and a motion was made by Joseph Norton to follow through with this proposal to have the EPA look into re-purposing the landfill.  The motion was seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

Councilman D’Agostino asked that the Town Clerk check into a count on the copier now that security codes had been installed, and also requested that a sign be out on the Town bulletin board that said “All forms available on website”.
With no other business, a motion was then made by Joseph Norton to adjourn at 9:35 AM.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
Respectfully submitted,
Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

